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      3 May 2005

Appeal Decision

Dear 

Re: Appeal regarding names of reportable deaths

Thank you for your letter of appeal regarding your Freedom of Information request.  I am acting as HSE’s independent appeals officer in reviewing the case, in accordance with our FOI appeals procedure.

Your original request was in relation to reported deaths, as to whether HSE is willing to provide the names of those who have died in reportable work-related deaths.  If we were unable to do so, you asked for an explanation of this position.  You also asked, if the response was negative, why HSE’s position is different from (a) the police and (b) coroners courts.

HSE’s response stated that such information would be withheld. It pointed to the exemption in section 44(1)(b) of the Freedom of Information Act  (Prohibitions on disclosure) as the reason for not releasing such information, because it would cause distress to surviving family members, so contravening their rights under the European Convention on Human Rights Article 8(1) in that it does not respect private and family life. 

I have concluded that section 44 does have the potential to allow prohibition on disclosure, although it is section 44(1)(a) (information is exempt if disclosure is prohibited by or under any enactment) rather than (b) (information is exempt if disclosure is incompatible with any Community obligation) that is relevant
.  If HSE were to provide the names of reportable deaths on demand, it is reasonable to foresee circumstances arising when we could release the name before the next of kin, etc. had been informed by the police, and as such, this could be considered a breach of human rights.  I have further concluded that the exemption was therefore used correctly.      

With regard to whether HSE should release this information at some point after coroner’s inquests had been opened, this would require HSE to monitor these proceedings both for timing and to ensure that, for some reason, the court had not restricted public access to that information.  It is not HSE’s role to do this.  

On the second part of the request, you ask for an explanation as to why HSE's position is different from (a) the police and (b) coroners courts. While I do not believe this to be a relevant question under FOI, it may be helpful to note that HSE holds and processes information in order to carry out its statutory functions.  The position of other bodies, such as police forces and coroners’ courts, will be in accordance with their own particular requirements.

I hope that this letter fully explains my reasons for upholding HSE’s original decision.  Should you be unhappy with the findings of the review, you should write to the Information Commissioner at:

Wycliffe House
Water Lane
Wilmslow
Cheshire
SK9 5AF
Tel: +44 (0)1625 545700
Fax: +44 (0)1625 524510
Email: mail@ico.gsi.gov.uk

Yours sincerely,

Kevin Allars

Head of Chemical Industries Division

(FOI Appeals Officer)

cc: FOI Unit

      Helen Lansdown HSE Secretariat 










� Section 44 of the Freedom of Information Act provides that:


Information is exempt information if its disclosure (otherwise than under this Act) by the public authority holding it- 


is prohibited by or under any enactment, 


is incompatible with any Community obligation, or 


would constitute or be punishable as a contempt of court. 
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